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Minutes of the BOXFORD CONSERVATION COMMISSION

TOWN HALL MEETING ROOM #1
February 4, 2016   7:30PM

Present:  Peter Delaney, Lana Spillman, Frank DiLuna (7:37PM), Natasha Grigg, Mark Mitsch, Paris Beckett, Alan Fowler, Director Ross Povenmire
Absent: Minutes Sec’y Judi Stickney
Others Present: Charles and Stephanie Hatch, Bob Prokop, Lou Athanas, Randy Johnson, Charlie Killam, Eric Getchell,, and others.
Meeting Called to Order:

With a quorum present, Chairman Delaney called the meeting to order at 7:31PM.

7:31PM
PUBLIC HEARINGS AND SCHEDULED DISCUSSION ITEMS:
· Continued NOI 114-1199: Kelsey Road right-of-way, various, Boxford DPW, Culvert Replacement written request to continue to April 7  
At the request of the applicant and on a MOTION made by MITSCH, second by Grigg, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to continue the hearing for NOI 114-1199: Kelsey Road right-of-way, Boxford DPW, to April 7, under the Act and the Bylaw. 
· Continuation OOC 114-1223: Middleton Road Culvert, 37-1-1&3, Boxford DPW: 

Documents Submitted:

· Copy of Letter from John Dold, Town Engineer, to DEP, Re: Boxford, MA Middleton Road Culvert Replacement Project, 114-1223, 1/29/16
· Plan: Notice of Intent: Crooked Pond Stream Crossing, Michael O’Neill, PE, December 2, 2015
· Notice of Intent Revised

· Drainage Analysis, prepared by Michael O’Neill, PE, November 13, 2015
The Director read aloud the legal notice and collected proof of abutter notifications. Bob Prokop, Wetlands Consultants LLC, appeared before the Conservation Commission with comments from DEP, which were received after the Order of Conditions was issued for the project. Prokop provided the Commissioners with a revised plan to view as he made his presentation, explaining the revisions to the plan, based on DEP’s comments. A brief discussion ensued. 
At the request of the applicant and on a MOTION made by Mitsch, second by Beckett, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to close the hearing for NOI 114-1123, Middleton Road culvert. 
· RDA2016-2: 52 Herrick Road, 24-2-16.3, National Grid:
Documents Submitted:

· Letter from Coneco to Director of Conservation, Request for Determination of Applicability under the Massachusetts Wetlands Protection Act and the Town of Boxford Wetlands Protection Bylaw for a new natural gas service connection to 52 Herrick Road, 1/21/16
· Notice of Public Meeting: To install a gas service line to a residential house partially within the 100-foot Buffer Zone to a Bordering Vegetated Wetland.

Amanda Neville, of Coneco, wetland consultants for National Grid, appeared before the Conservation Commission with a request for a Determination of Applicability to install a gas line at 52 Herrick Road residence. Neville provided a brief presentation on the proposed work. A brief discussion ensued. After discussion, the Commission took the following action:

On a MOTION made by Spillman, second by Beckett, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to close the hearing for RDA2016-2, 52 Herrick Road, under the Act and the Bylaw.

On a MOTION made by Mitsch, second by Spillman, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to issue a Negative Determination, checking box 3, for RDA2016-2, 52 Herrick Road, under the Act and the Bylaw. 
· DNI 2016-1: 15 Depot Road, 29-2-9, Getchell:
Documents Submitted:

· Site Development Plan Prepared for Christine and Eric Getchell, 15 Depot Road, Boxford, Mass., stamped by John M. Morin, PE, dated January 12, 2016

Eric Getchell, 15 Depot Road, appeared before the Conservation Commission with a request for a Determination of Negligible Impact for an addition to the existing dwelling. He made a brief presentation and a brief discussion ensued. After discussion, the Conservation Commission took the following action:
On a MOTION made by Mitsch, second by Grigg, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to issue a Negative Determination for DNI 2016-1, 15 Depot Road, under the Act and the Bylaw.  

· Discussion of Boxford Common and proceeding to Phase 2: Chris Huntress, Huntress Sports, appeared before the Conservation Commission to provide an update on the project and request approval to move on the Phase 2. Huntress provided a detailed report on what’s taken place on the property. A brief discussion ensued. After discussion, the Conservation Commission took the following action:
On a MOTION made by Mitsch, second by Beckett, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to allow the Boxford Common Project to move into Phase 2 of construction with the caveat that the erosion controls remain on the access road.
On a MOTION made by Mitsch, second by DiLuna, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to accept the Lucas Environmental report, dated January 9, 2016, and the Williams and Sparages report dated January 25, 2016. 
· Discussion of Turtle Nesting Area Signs: The Director provided a sample of the sign for the Commissioners to view. After changes to the sign, the Conservation Commission took the following action:
On a MOTION made by Grigg, second by Beckett, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to approve the signs as amended. 
· Discussion of Licenses for Agricultural Use of Conservation Lands: The Director provided draft licenses for the Commissioners to view. The Commissioners discussed possible changes with licensees Lou Athanas and Randy Johnson contributing to the discussion. After discussion, the Conservation Commission took the following action: 
On a MOTION made by DiLuna, second by Grigg, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to accept the concepts of the licenses, as drafted and amended for all the fields.

On a MOTION made by DiLuna, second by Grigg, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to authorize the Director to publish the availability of the fields in a newspaper of general circulation, to be applied for by March 1.

· MACC Conference: The Director advised the conference is coming up in the spring and requested that the Commissioners contact him with their plans on whether they will be attending and he will coordinate. 
· Witch Hollow Farms Funding: The Director advised the Commissioners that the resident of the property has requested $300 for upkeep and repairs to the property. A brief discussion ensued, with Commissioner Grigg commenting that BTA-BOLT may be able to accommodate the request. The Conservation Commission will discuss this issue again in early March. 
· Discussion of Proposed FY 2017 Budget for The Conservation Department, Staffing, Account Balances, Projected Expenses: The Director provided the Commissioners with the proposed budget for the next fiscal year, with level funding. The Commissioners had a few questions on the budget. The Director will report back at the next meeting. 
8:47PM
PENDING ACTION ITEMS:

· COC 114-1216: 314 Ipswich Road, 19-1-7, Hatch: The Director provided photos for the Commissioners to view.
On a MOTION made by DiLuna, second by Beckett, the Conservation Commission VOTED to issue the Certificate of Compliance for file 114-1216, as drafted, under the Act and the Bylaw. Spillman abstained. 
On a MOTION made by Mitsch, second by DiLuna, the Conservation Commission VOTED to include the photos provided in the file for 114-1216. 

· COC 114-1124: 37 Georgetown Road, 28-2-9, Zolla: The Director provided the Commissioners with a report on the condition of the property, as provided to the Director in a letter from John Morin of The Morin-Cameron Group. The Director recommended that a Certificate of Compliance be issued for the project. After a brief discussion, the Conservation Commission took the following action:
On the recommendation of the Director and on a MOTION made by DiLuna, second by Beckett, the Conservation Commission VOTED to issue the Certificate of Compliance for file 114-1124, as drafted, under the Act and the Bylaw.
· Discussion of Marking the Boundaries of Conservation Properties: Commissioner Spillman requested that the Commission discuss the issue of marking the boundaries. A discussion ensued on the markers to use and how to fund the boundary marking project for the Boxford Common conservation land. The Director will discuss with the Town Administrator and John Morin, the engineer on the project, and get back to the Conservation Commission.
· 2016 Annual Report: The Director provided a copy of the Annual Report to the Commissioners for their review and comments. After a brief discussion, the Director will work with Commissioners Grigg and Spillman on a revised report. 
· OOC 114-1221: 17 Pye Brook Lane, 30-2-2, Ovanes: The Director provided the Commissioners with a draft of the Order of Conditions to review. After review, the Conservation Commission took the following action:
On a MOTION made by Grigg, second by Beckett, the Conservation Commission VOTED to issue the Order of Conditions for file 114-1221, 17 Pye Brook Lane, under the Act and the Bylaw. 
· OOC 114-1123: Middleton Road Culvert, 37-1-1&3, Boxford DPW: 
On a MOTION made by DiLuna, second by Beckett, the Conservation Commission VOTED to issue the Order of Conditions for file 114-1223, as drafted, under the Act and the Bylaw. 
9:22PM
PAY BILLS:

The Director provided the Commissioners with a bill for $50.08 for travel expenses.

On a MOTION made by Beckett, second by Grigg, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to authorize the expenditure of $50.08 for travel expenses.

9:23PM
OTHER BUSINESS

· Order of Conditions Language Review: The Chair asked the Director to e-mail the Commissioners with the current Order of Conditions they use, so the Commissioners can review and edit the boiler plate language at a future meeting. 

· Packet Distribution: The Commissioners briefly discussed the idea of having some hard copies of the packet available for the meetings, as some of the documents and plans are difficult to read on the projector screen. The Director will ensure there are full-size plans available for future meetings. 

9:29PM 
ADJOURN
On a MOTION made by Grigg, second by Beckett, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to adjourn at 9:29PM. 
Respectfully Submitted, 
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